STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Board of Directors Meeting, Tuesday, December 18, 2007

Attendance:  Board Members – Darrel Bibler, Karen Stephenson, Virginia Walter;

TMG – Michelle Underwood, Lynda DuLong; State Farm – Rick Hennessy; XL Mgmt for ALF – Randall Corwin; and owners – Chuck Frank, George & Kay Novak, Jim & Lois Palermo, Milosh & Jeanne Popovich, Barbara Rossbacher and Warren Sahnow.

Call to Order:  The regular board meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by president, Karen Stephenson.  Karen announced that on December 8, the Board received the resignation of Association V.P Lynn Nordhausen.  The resignation was accepted.
Minutes of 11/13/07:  Approved as corrected.  Under Communications the sentence is to read: “Non-repetitive Association events are to be approved by the Board”.  Additional information under Financial Report “Our Certificate of Deposit at US Bank is for $82,762.12, at a 4.75% interest rate, and with a maturity date of March 25, 2008.”
Owner Input:  Jim Palermo requested that those sitting at the table identify themselves for the attendees so that everyone would be aware of their relationship to the Association.

Insurance:  The Association insurance agent, Rick Hennessy, reported that our policy carries a liability limit of $2 million per occurrence and $4 million per year.  Physical property coverage for the combination Clubhouse and pool buildings is $1.256 million as of 2/1/08 with a $1,000 deductible and $18,300 for building contents.  We do not have earthquake or flood coverage.
Amendments:  A resolution by Virginia Walter was adopted to present at the Annual Meeting on December 19, 2007 for a vote by the owners the Resolution to Amend the Bylaws 2.2 (Trustee documentation…) and 4.1 (agents designated ….). (A copy of the Resolution is attached to these minutes.)
Financial Report:  $51,527 balance cash and dues receivable, but several bills are yet to be paid.  $91,270 balance in the reserve fund.  Pool expenses (only for service and extras) YTD $12,889.  Reserve Fund for pond maintenance YTD $12,889 and for fountain repairs YTD $10,294.  $300 paid for tree replacement is being questioned by the Board.  2008 Reserve Study has been received.  It contains reference to special assessments for Tract I (lots 59-63) and Tract H (lots 54-55).

Committee Reports:
ARC:  The Committee has discussed how best to handle the containers for trash, recycling and yard debris from Allied Waste.  It is a challenge for the single-family homes to provide storage.  The ARC guidelines call for keeping trash and recycle containers, as well as wheel barrows and ladders in the garage.  Yard debris containers have been allowed to be kept in the back or side yard with ARC approval of proper screening.  An ARC change request may be made for the addition of a unit to hold garden tools and supplies.  The Committee recommends that the Association request from the City and Allied Waste an accommodation for smaller recycling containers.
Communications:  
1) A new phone has been installed at the pool in a weatherproof box.

2) The Email Directory was used for the 1st time. Residents were reminded of Annual Meeting.  
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3) Parking in front of the Clubhouse remains a problem.  

4) Sign-in when using the pool/spa has given the Board needed information for pool care.

5) TMG will now send mailings to owners and non-owner residents of single-family homes.

6) Several housekeeping items were discussed.

Landscape: The Association is having a problem with Tru Green billings.  TMG will meet with them to resolve the issues.  Sprinkler head repairs are repaired only if the damage is done by the mowers.  Residents should notify TMG immediately if this happens.
Garden:  Residents should sign-up in January if they want a garden plot.  The Board is asking the Garden Committee, with guidance from ARC, to plan screening for the wheelbarrow and garbage can in the garden area.
Pond Status:  The pumps have been repaired and will be reinstalled.  The large fountain base is to be removed.

Pool Status:  The County requires testing of water in the pool every 4 hours and in the spa every 2 hours.  The Board is evaluating the use of the pool and the costs involved.  Inspections are being done to determine the condition of the facility.  The issue will be discussed at the Annual Meeting.

Fire Violations:  All fire department requirements have been met.  The facility will be re-inspected in October.  Darrel suggested we move our fire extinguisher servicing to September.

Management Report:  
1) The Rules Enforcement and Fine Structure adopted 11/13/07 will be reworked by the Board to take into consideration Resolution #2006-001 which was just brought to their attention.
2) All American is a firm offering swipe card services for controlling building entry.

3) Contract renewals – Armor contract received; TMG contract runs through October 2008; Tru Green contract has not yet been received.

4) Other matters included delinquencies, broken fence repair, pool and pond issues.

Part-time Worker – Karen and the ARC would like to meet with him to discuss the scope of his duties.

New Business – A motion by Darrel Bibler was adopted to present a Resolution to the membership stating that whenever the word “homeowner” appears in documents or reports, it shall be understood that the correct term is considered to be “owner”.
Volunteers were requested to help set up chairs tomorrow at 1:00 p.m. for the Annual Meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.  

Recorded by Lois Palermo, Recording Secretary
Submitted by Virginia Walter, Board Secretary
Next Board meeting is January 15, 2008 at 9:00 a.m.
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